## **October Meeting Minutes**

Oct 5th: We had a packed house. We welcomed k-kids moms, who became members, and friends of current members who also became members! What a great night.

Please join me in welcoming Jen Patoray, Purita Fisher, Virginia Ngo, Sara Emmanuelli, Steph Nolasco, Andie Sugrue, David Gwinn, Rahsaan Edwards, and Storme Frame!

Our K-Kids/Builders painted windows downtown, so please check those out as you ride through. It was such a hit, we already have a list growing for next year! Great job Kids.

Oct 19th: We finally inducted our new members, and we are well on our way to a great year. Please join me in congratulating Gene Taylor (president), Jim Hepner (VP), Henry Thomas (Treas) and Me (Secretary).

**Board Members are as follows:** 

Pete Dougherty- (yr. 2 of 3) Will Mose (yr. 2 of 3) Heather Mose (yr 1 of 2)

Deb Payne (yr 2 of 2)

Penny Fuller and Lauren Wellman were asked to fulfill the 1 year board term. This will be voted on at next meeting.

Gene also appointed Penny as Historian/Kiwanis Education Chair.

Liz will be Social Media/Marketing Chair.

Lauren Wellman will be Membership Development Chair.

Members of the new Blue Ridge WV Club joined us for an interclub. Phil Porterfield and Dan Lutz. They have invited members to their meetings, Tuesday Mornings at IHOP 9:00am.

November is Be Kind with Kiwanis. PLEASE make sure you visit the businesses that are participating and THANK THEM for being a part of this. A list will be made available at the next meeting or via email after Nov 1st with all of the Be Kind with Kiwanis Promotions.

Deb and Rob are the Santas Toy Shop Chairs, please see them if you want to help.

There is a Fall Fest at Ranson Elementary from 5-8.

I believe that is it for now, This is my first time as secretary, so, please be patient with me if I left something out of something is wrong. I never claimed to be good at note taking. Also-I have HUGE shoes to fill, Lauren was fantastic.

Next meeting is Thursday November 2nd, 5:30 @skippers.